
From: robert.carberry@nu.com [mailto:robert.carberry@nu.com]  

Sent: Friday, March 01, 2013 8:47 AM 
To: Walsh, Christina 

Cc: Roberts, Linda; Bachman, Melanie 
Subject: D&M Plan Change, North Bloomfield Substation, Docket 370 

Importance: High 

 
Hi Christina:  
 
I have an urgent D&M Plan change, meaning that construction forces are standing by, that I will call you 
about this morning.    
 
Here is the plan view drawing for North Bloomfield Substation.  The change is to shift the location of one 
of the 110-foot tall lightning masts by about 20 feet to avoid a foundation excavation too close to an 
underground duct bank with in-service control cables.  There are three such masts on the 115-kV side of 
the autotransformers (on the original D&M Plan drawing there were five, but two were eliminated in a 
December 2011 change filing), and two of these have already been installed at their indicated 
locations.   Per the Change Approval Process in the D&M Plan for this substation I am inclined to 
categorize this change as a minor one that does not need prior CSC approval.   If CSC staff thinks 
otherwise, then I will ask the Council to review this as an "urgent" change under the Change Approval 
Process.    
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